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As of  August, 2003, Zonta International has 1,254 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED – JUNE 2

· WED – JUNE 2

· WED – JUNE 2

· TUES –  JUNE 15

· WED – JUNE 30

· JULY 3 – JULY 8, 2004

· SUN – JULY 25

· SUN – NOV 7


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 for 7.00 pm

PAST PRESIDENTS MEETING – United Service Club – 6.00pm 

FELLOWSHIP MEETING – United Service Club – 6.00pm.

Members wishing to assist with the event welcome to attend

TRAFFICKING OF WOMEN FORUM – Customs House, 399 Queen St. 5.30pm for 6.00pm. Admission free to Zontians.  RSVP by June 14 to Brisbane Institute (Phone 3220 2198).    Guest Speaker Kathleen Maltzhan. 

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End.  7.00 pm sharp

57TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

– New York City

‘CHRISTMAS IN JULY”  - Detail to be advised

ZONTA GIFT FAIR – Forest Place, Sandgate Road, Clayfield



FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,  

As I took up my pen to write my first "official" letter to you all, I felt quite daunted at the task ahead and somewhat alone. 

However, at the Board Meeting on Wednesday night, I was reminded that a Zontian is never alone while other members are there to support and advise.  Thankyou to all who have so kindly offered help and guidance.

Sadly, the first item of news I have is that Barbara May, who had accepted nomination to the Board, has resigned due to health and personal reasons. We wish her a speedy recovery and hope that we may see her again in the future.  Happily, our very experienced member, Ailsa Gillies accepted nomination to fill this vacancy, and was voted on to the Board last Wednesday evening. Thanks indeed to her for filling this gap so promptly. 

Thanks also to Joan Godfrey, who as Parliamentarian was a guest at the Board Meeting .   Joan had very kindly examined the latest Zonta Club Manual in its entirety, and highlighted the points most immediately relevant to Board Members.  I'm sure that Joan would be happy to share this advice with any members who have not yet had time to completely read the new manual. 

We have a very interesting evening planned for the Dinner Meeting. Our guest speaker is Dr.Renee Worringer, ,Lecturer in Middle Eastern History at U.of Q. This is so relevant to the news that fills our screens every day I know you will want to thank Kay Saunders for taking up the challenge of Club Program Chairman, and starting off in this manner. 

We are also enjoying a short visit from our own Catherina Hampson who will give a 5 minute coffee break update on her work in Amsterdam. 

We have lots of activities planned for the year.  You will find in this newsletter the list of Committee members for the 2004.  If I have omitted anyone, or made any errors, please accept my apologies, this does seem a very busy time. 

The morning after the Dinner Meeting I am leaving for Europe en route to the Convention in New York.   As your delegate I am anxious to reflect the Club's views on issues to be discussed and debated, so if you have opinions to offer I would be pleased to hear from you. 

After Convention I hope to return invigorated and inspired so that I can complete our plans to focus on the Zonta goals for the 2004-2006 biennium. 

In the meantime, my personal goal is to have respect for other points of view and ways of life, especially when it is different from my own. This is a very important issue in today's society and one that really needs everyone's personal commitment.   I ask for your help to live up to this aim.  I look forward to seeing you all next Wednesday 

Iris   

On a lighter note, and with tongue in cheek…..Give a person a fish and you feed them for a day; teach a person to use the internet and they won't bother you for weeks

Dina


 COMMITTEES:

The 2004 Committee list is enclosed with this newsletter.  To ensure a smooth changeover by our new Chairmen, we would ask outgoing Chairmen to pass relevant information and guidance on to the new Chairmen who can initially find the challenge a little daunting.

We are all aware that the Committee System binds our Club and keeps every member involved, and that interest in our Club is maintained by an active committee with active members so let’s get behind them and help them meet our goals.

GIFT FAIR UPDATE:

The annual Gift Fair will be held at Forest Place on Sunday 7 November.  We have had an enthusiastic response from last year¹s stall holders and a few new ones and already have 22 stalls confirmed.

If you know of anyone who makes or sells something interesting, or who has expressed an interest in taking a stall please put them in touch with Fran Morrison as soon as possible. 

This is likely to be a major fundraiser for the club, so please think about what contribution you can make, and of course encourage everyone you know to come. 

FACTS ABOUT BREAST CANCER:

· Breast cancer is the most common cancer among Australian women after non-melanoma skin cancer, followed by bowel cancer, melanoma and lung cancer.

· In 2002, 11,400 women and 86 men were diagnosed with breast cancer.

· As with most cancers, the risk of breast cancer increases with age.  About 25 per cent of new breast cancer cases diagnosed in 1999 were among women aged 20 to 49; 48 per cent among women aged 50 to 69; and 27 per cent among women aged 70 and over.

· A total of 2511 women died from breast cancer in Australia in 2000.  It’s the most common cause of cancer-related death in women, followed by lung and bowel cancer.

· From 1994 to 2003, breast cancer death rates declined by an average of 2 per cent per year.]

· The five-year relative survival rate for Australian women with breast cancer during 1992 to 1997 was 84 per cent, compared with 72.3 per cent in 1982 to 1986.  The five-year relative survival rate represents the proportion of people who would survive five years after diagnosis with cancer.

· Survival is improving due to better detection and improved treatment resulting from excellent research.
MEMBERSHIP:

Sadly, Barbara May is not able to continue her membership of our Club and has resigned.  Her place on the 2004 Board has been taken by Ailsa Gillies.  Please add Sallyanne Atkinson’s email address to your listing – saa@ozemail.com.au 

MID-YEAR RAFFLE:

Our mid-year raffle will be drawn during the June dinner meetingso remember to bring back your ticket butts and money.  The first prize is a voucher to the value of $100 for the “Samford Homestead Restaurant” while the second prize is a “Winter Gourmet Basket”.  At a mere $1 per ticket this is good value and ….. someone has to win it!!
A LITTLE DROP OF WINE:

Moderate wine intake may reduce the risk of ovarian cancer, according to findings from the Queensland Institute of Medical Research.

Researcher Dr. Penny Webber says the findings are surprising given that it is now generally accepted that drinking alcohol increases a woman’s chance of developing breast cancer.

In a study of 696 women with confirmed epithelial ovarian cancer and 786 cancer-free control women, an average consumption of less than one standard drink a week was associated with a 20 per cent reduction in the risk of ovarian cancer.

Women who reported an average consumption of two standard drinks had about half the risk of ovarian cancer compared with non-drinkers.

The study also evaluated the effects of different types of alcohol and found wine drinkers had a lower risk of ovarian cancer than both self-reported non-drinkers and women who reported only drinking beer or spirits..

The apparent reduction in risk associated only with wine intake and not other types of alcohol suggests that the protective effect may be due to the high levels of antioxidants and phytoestrogens found in grape skins.

AND FINALLY:  

It seems that Germans are opting for the ultimate in low-maintenance pets: ants.  The craze was highlighted at the recent 2004 Nuremberg trade fair devoted to the pet trade.  A pet store owner said ‘People are realising that a pet doesn’t have to be a puppy or a kitten or a fish.  Ants  are much easier to care for than a cat, for example.  They don’t eat much, they don’t smell, they don’t make any noise, they are fastidiously clean and – best of all – they are fascinating creatures.’  Apparently there are about 30 species of ants, ranging in price from $US7 for a colony of common German carpenter ants to $US700 for a colony of exotic Australian bulldog ants.  Could this be a lucrative source of fund raising for our committees?


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

WHAT HAVE YOU LEARNED TODAY?





I’ve learned that I still have a lot to learn. �





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com











DATES TO REMEMBER











Pat’s chuckle for the month…….


If you don’t get everything you want, think of the


Things you don’t get that you don’t want.
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